

May 5, 1970

Mr. Patrick Shea President, A.S.S.U. Stanford University California 94305

Dear Patrick:

I am David Truong, from VietNam, whose father Truong Dinh Dzu is the imprisoned presidential peace candidate in South VietNam. I also am a Stanford graduate of the '68 class.

I want you to know that I fully support your strike against Nixon's move in Cambodia, and if there is anything I could do to help your boycott, please let me know. Friends and myself are doing our best in New York and organizing for the national strike on May 30th, with a hopefully gigantic rally in New York City.

I believe time has come for our generation to fight for a decent world to live in and to say no to this rotten war in VietNam and Cambodia. All troops must be pulled out of that area.

I hope you will keep up the strike until conclusion of the war.

With all best wishes.

Sincerely,

David Truong

44 East 92nd Street New York, N.Y. 10028 212-348-5083